
DEIC Meeting 

03 December 2018/ 03:50 PM / Board Room 

Attendees:  
Annette Meier, Brandy Roy, Laura Haycock, Laura Pontiff, Becky Wilson, Angie Melancon, Donna 

Cole, Kristi Abshire, Alexis Prestwood, Staci Gary, Greg Sims, Jon Deckert, Ambert Comeaux, Adam 

Anders,  Jennifer Sabatelli,  Jessica Romero, Katrina Brent, Kelly Barrett, Nola Hall, Brett Reeves, Dr. 

Brenda Duhon, Julie Gauthier, Crystal Werkheiser, Tanya Davis, Roxanne Ferguson, Misty Higgins, 

Paisley Ware, Dee Sosa, Irene Baize, Mike Spencer, Lori Foster, Andrea Miller, Charlene Cobb, Lisa 

Seaux, Crissy Clark, Misty Ferguson 

Agenda 

1. Staff Development Waiver 

2. 2019-2020 Calendar Options 

3. Next Meeting-January 7th 2019 at 3:00 

Mrs. Gauthier opened with the explanation of the staff development waiver and the guidelines of the 

waiver. The committee voted whether to request a waiver for the 2019-2020 school year. It was a 

unanimous vote in favor of requesting the waiver. D. Sosa motioned it and Paisley Ware seconded it.  

The next item on the agenda was the calendar options and we were presented with two options. Before 

previewing the options, we discussed how the minutes work, how many days are required per teacher 

contracts, and the implementation of the bad weather days. We also looked at some past practices when 

deciding the calendar and some suggestions that were made by faculty that were not at the meeting. We 

also discussed some possible questions to bring back to our respective campuses pertaining to certain days 

on the calendar such as a buy back option, possible early release days, and the possibility of secondary 

campuses early release too.  

While looking at the calendar options, we discussed the addition of the spring early release for parent 

conferences and Mrs. Gary suggested changing the scheduled two day parent conferences in October from 

2 ½ days or 3 ½ days to 1 full day. The option 1 calendar seemed to be more conducive to the needs of the 

district depending on STAAR testing dates. The current dates presented by the state for testing are very 

late. The district and other districts have requested the state reconsider the testing dates presented. We will 

present the board with two different calendar options where the options will depend upon if the state 

changes the testing dates.  

We will take the two options to our campus and discuss some possible changes to the options and decide 

which we think would be better for our students.  

Meeting adjourned at 4:28 

Submitted By: Donna Cole 
 


